Centennial United Methodist Church

Administrative Council Meeting

Wednesday April 2nd 2014

7:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Freel, Chair

Andrea Hackett, Council Secretary

Bonnie Altes, Treasurer

Marcy Bowie, Education

Jennifer Fischer, Family Ministries, Fellowship & Evangelism

Judy Fiene, Missions

Helen Freeman, Worship

Rita Denhart, Worship

Missy Shaver, Memorial

Gaylen Heaberlin, Finance, Financial Secretary

Tim Morgan, Trustees

Dean Fiene, Membership

Dana King, Pastor Parish Relations

Doris Heaberlin, United Methodist Women

Torie Hermann, United Methodist Youth Fellowship
Libby Hiatt, Lay Member to Annual Conference

Pastor Gary Forster, Pastor

Don Hiatt, Member at Large
Jim Murphy, Member at Large

Verna Bowie

Call to order and approval of minutes: Jeff Freel, Chair, called the meeting of the Administrative Council to order at 7:10 p.m. Pastor Forster led devotions. The previous meetings minutes were accepted as amended. 

Treasurer’s Report: Bonnie Altes – 1) Two reports provided, Balance Sheet and Profit & Loss. The Profit & Loss showed total income of $26,175.51 and total expenses of $24,111.09. These reports were accepted as presented.

Old Business: 1) Rita Denhart made a motion that the Missions Committee be allowed to add up to an additional $100 to any project the committee is collecting for. Dana 2nd. Motion passed. 2) Jeff Freel presented and reviewed the Results of Group Meetings report.

New Business:  none presented

Committee Reports:
· Education: Marcy Bowie – 1) The Easter Egg Hunt will be April 19th at 11am, Easter Sunrise service will be at 7am 2) Plans will be made for Mother’s Day 3) Christmas in July will be planned – committees need to let Marcy know what they need 4) Margaret will lead Vacation Bible School on all Wednesdays in June 5) Pie and Cake Auction will be held May 18th 2014. 13 kids were sent to camp in 2013 6) April 26th at 9am there will be a private showing of Heaven is For Real. 

· Fellowship, Family Ministries & Evangelism: Jennifer Fischer – 1) Movie and Game night was Feb 22nd with approx. 40 people in attendance 2) Soup Contest was March 29th  with 10 entries and 49 people in attendance 3) Mother/Daughter dinner will be in May 10th $15 ticket with meal catered

· Missions: Judy Fiene – 1) A collection will be taken for the Heifer project March 2nd through April 13th. 2) Rita Denhart is leading the sale of Simbi bracelets to support the Haiti Water Project 3) Don Hiatt and the Denharts continue to volunteer serving breakfast at CFUM for Moulton School children. 4) September 27th has been set for a date to serve a meal at Bethel Mission 5) Food pantry collection total to date is 418 items 6) Special Offering collection is scheduled for May

· Worship:  Helen Freeman – 1) Don Hiatt was recognized and thanked for providing the wooden crosses during the Lenten season 2) Lilies will be $10.50 during Lenten season 3) $699.00 was approved to be taken from the undedicated memorial funds for the sound system 

· Memorial: Missy Shaver – no report presented

· Finance: Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) working on the audit with Bonnie 2) a new copier was purchased for $199.99

· Financial Secretary:  Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) Report provided – Financial Secretary Report as of March 31, 2014.  

· Trustees: Tim Morgan – 1) Lawn Clean Up was 3/29 & Tim thanked everyone for their assistance 2) bigger projects are on hold due to the possibility of expanding
· Nominations: Pastor Forster – 1) Helen Freeman has accepted the position as Vice Chair 2) Rita Denhart was added to the Missions Committee 
· Membership: Dean Fiene – 1) Don & Rose Talley transferred out to Runnells Christian Church on 3-17-14
· Pastor Parish: Dana King – 1) Review Clergy evaluation forms complete
· Communications: Libby Hiatt – 1) Jeff created an account on Shutterfly for submitting photos. Directions on how to use will be distributed 2) Torie a) Facebook is phasing out free advertising – encourages people to use the church page more b) the church printer is still having issues c) There will be a couple new columns in the newsletter coming soon

· UMW: Doris Heaberlin – 1) served the Plowmans association on March 22nd 2014, there were 26 adults and 2 children present 2) on March 8th 4 UMW attended Days Apart 3) April 3rd the UMW will be cleaning the kitchen 4) April 8th the windows will be cleaned 
· UMYF:  Torie Hermann – 1) The Youth Group took a wonderful trip to Silver Dollar City and will be having a youth service to present their experience 2) Sunrise service will be at 7 am 3) Filling eggs will be the Wednesday before Easter at 5

· Lay Leader:  No report presented.

· Lay Member to Annual Conference: Libby Hiatt – 1) Connectional Ministries had 5 people in attendance. They complimented our table tents and brochures 2) The District Conference & Pre-Annual Conference gathering will be April 28th at Aldersgate UMC in Urbandale. 2) Annual Conference is June 7-9th 2) Imagine No More Malaria will run for 5 more months 

· Members at Large: Helen Freeman asked what the next steps in the church expansion process are. Jeff advised we needed to establish a committee to review where we are and to follow steps in the discipline

· Pastor Forster: 1) Maundy Thursday service will be at 7pm 2) the Wednesday evening Bible Study has had 14-18 people

· Torie made a motion for two paid position for nursery personnel. The motion passed. None opposed.
· Next Meeting: The next scheduled meeting of the Administrative Council will be May 28th 2014 at 7 pm. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 9:26 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Hackett

